
Wed 28th   Yr 10 Outdoor Ed - Indoor Rock Climbing   
   Excursion - The Rock - 1.40 - 3.25 pm 
   7G Ten Pin Bowling - 1.40 pm - 3.25 pm 
   Year 10 Wildfighter Gym Session 2 - 9 am - 10.40 
Thurs 29th  Staff Professional Practice Day - STUDENT  
   FREE DAY 
Frid 30th   Wear it Purple Day 
 

SEPTEMBER 
 

Mon 2nd   VM Melbourne Zoo Excursion - 9 am - 3.30 pm 
   8E Excursion - Geelong Ninjas - 11 am - 1 pm 
   8G Excursion - Geelong Ninjas - 11 am - 1 pm 
Tues 3rd   Yr 8 Systems - DigiTech Laser Cutting Excursion - 
   Geelong Tech School - 9 am - 3.25 pm 
   VM Excursion - Armstrong Creek School  
   - 9 am -11 am 
   8F/8H Excursion - Geelong Ninjas - 9 am - 10.40  
   German Exchange Information Session  
   - 5 pm - 6 pm 

Absence Hotline - 03 4241 8088 Issue 12 - Friday 23rd August, 2024 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

AUGUST 
 

Sat 24th   School Production - “You’re History” - Matinee  
   Session 1 pm, Evening Session 7.30 pm.   
Sun 25th   School Production - “You’re History” - 1 & 7.30 pm 
   Session 1 pm   
Mon 26th   Yr 8 VCD.B - Game Design Exursion - Geelong  
   Tech School - 9 am - 3.25 pm 
   8E PE Excursion - Geelong Ninjas - 11 am -  
   1 pm 
   8G PE Excursion - Geelong Ninjas - 1.40 - 3.25pm 
Tues 27th   VM Excursion - Armstrong Creek School  
   - 9 am - 11 am 
   Unit 4 Music- Barwon Club Performance  
   - 5 pm - 9 pm 
Wed 28th   Yr 12 Work Related Skills Excursion - Port of  
   Geelong - 8.30 am - 1.30 pm 
   Yr 11 Outdoor Ed Excursion - You Yangs  
   - 9 am - 1 pm     

A random sample of approximately 30 per cent of 
Parents/Caregivers/Guardians have been selected to 
participate in this year’s survey.  
 

The Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey will be 
conclude on Friday 30th August. 
 
Year 7 Enrolments 2025 

 
 

We have offered placements to prospective Year 7 
students for the 2025 school year and these enrolments 
have now nearly all be confirmed. We continue to see the 
same trend that we have seen over the last few years, 
that being there is great demand from the community to 
seek a place at the school.     
 
School planning 2025 

 
 

The school is currently planning for the 2025 school year.  
If you are aware that your son/daughter is not returning 
to the school for 2025 could you contact the school and 
leave a message with one of our Assistant Principals 
 
Student Free Day 
 
 

A reminder that the school will have a student free day 
on Thursday 29th August.  This is a Professional Practice 
day for staff members which is part of the Victorian 
School Industrial Agreement. 
 
Tim McMahon 

It is great to be back in Australia and back at Oberon 
High after my recent trip overseas while on long service 
leave.  Thanks to Mr Josh McDonald who was acting 
Principal in my absence.  As a result of my return we 
have the following changes to our staffing structure: 
 

• Acting Assistant Principal – Year 7-8 – Mr Brad 
Clough 

• Assistant Principal – Year 9-10 – Mr Josh McDonald 

• Assistant Principal – Year 11-12 – Ms Nicole Gray 
 
School Production 
 
 

Our School Production ‘You’re History’ is taking place at 
Shenton Theatre on Saturday 23rd (two performances  
1 pm and 7.00 pm) and Sunday 24th August (1 pm).  If 
you wish to purchase tickets to support the students 
involved in the Production and the staff members that 
have overseen the production, these are available 
through the following link:  https://www.trybooking.com/
CUCLU 
 
Public Speaking Festival 
 
 

The Oberon High School Public Speaking Festival 
concluded on Friday 16th August.  Well done to all of the 
students that participated in this wonderful learning 
experience.  Thank you to Mrs Jo Anglin who has 
organised this event and to the English teachers who 
have supported students with their preparation. I am 
always so impressed with the quality of the speeches 
performed by the students covering so many topics.   
 
Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey 
 
The Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey is an 
annual survey offered by the Department of Education 
and Training that is designed to assist schools in gaining 
an understanding of families’ perceptions of school 
climate, student behavior, and student engagement. We 
encourage all families to participate in this survey. Our 
school will use the survey results to help inform and 
direct future school planning and improvement 
strategies.   

 

163 Batten Road, Armstrong Creek  Vic  3217     Ph: 03 4241 8000  
Web: www.oberonhs.vic.edu.au       Email: oberon.hs@education.vic.gov.au 

A reminder to Parents/Guardians that the following date 
has been approved as a  

 

STUDENT FREE DAY 
 

for Staff Professional Practice 
 

THURSDAY 29TH AUGUST 
 

Please mark this date in your diary 
 

STUDENT FREE DAY 

https://www.trybooking.com/CUCLU
https://www.trybooking.com/CUCLU


 

             OBERON HIGH SCHOOL PRESENTS 
               2024 SCHOOL PRODUCTION 

‘you’re history!’ 
The time has arrived, the first performance is tomorrow; band and backstage crew members 
have been busy rehearsing lines, learning songs, learning musical scores, choosing costumes, 
finding props, moving sets, learning dance routines but most importantly having an absolute 
blast! 
 
When a nerdy teenager turns a portable classroom into a time machine, a mischievous detention 
class is sent hurtling back through history! The time warped team discover vicious Vikings, 
pilates-practicing Pirates, disco-happy Gladiators, a rapping Romeo and Juliet and the infamous 
Oedipus on Jerry Springer. 
 
Drawing a parallel between hierarchical history and the modern schoolyard,You’re History! is a 
rollicking musical that will have actors totally rapt and their audience in stitches. 
 
Congratulations to all students who landed a role in this year’s production. Your hard work, 
dedication and amazing talent is much appreciated and it’s shaping up to be a great 
performance!  

TICKETS STILL AVAILABLE  

https://www.trybooking.com/CUCLU 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2FCUCLU&data=05%7C02%7CDeborah.Jamieson%40education.vic.gov.au%7C1cae99c405d74c59c49808dcb5b9eb7c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638585057383272324%7CUnknown%7C


OBERON HIGH SCHOOL  
WEAR IT PURPLE DAY 
FRIDAY 30TH AUGUST 

 
Wear it Purple Day is an annual LGBTIQA+ awareness 
day especially for young people, based in Australia.  
Supporters wear purple to celebrate diversity and young 
people from the LGBTIQA+ community.  The day also 
focuses on mental health including anti-suicide. 
 
Our students are keen to be visible in the school yard on 
this day and will have a table in the courtyard area 
serving fairy bread and offering to paint fingernails 
purple. 
 
There will also be ribbons available on this special day 
that celebrates diversity in our school community. 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Below is the 2025 order form to order a Graphics 
Calculator.  The calculator is compulsory for students 
doing the following Maths subjects in Years 11 & 12 in 
2025: 

• General Maths 

• Maths Methods 
 

It is recommended that Graphics Calculators are 
ordered before students undertake their VCE 
Orientation sessions. 

GRAPHICS CALCULATOR ORDERS 
YEAR 11 & 12 MATHS 2025 



 
 
 

OBERON BATTLE OF THE BANDS  
(Friday 9th August) 

 
Performing Arts Student Leaders recently hosted an Oberon 
Battle of the Bands event which included a fundraiser for the 
Music Department. Students and staff could vote for the winning 
band, there was delicious baked treats for sale and a mystery 
group on the line-up which was revealed at the last moment to 
be comprised of our talented musical staff. A huge thanks to our 
student leaders for putting their time and effort into organising 
this event. Thank you also to those who donated towards the 
continued enrichment of our program; we raised over $300 on 
the day. 
 
Congratulations to The Shags (Hazel Burgess, Archie Phillips, 
Oskar Gustafsson & Asher Grant) who were the winners on the 
day; however due to their busy schedules, nobly passed the prize 
on to the runners up – Gobsmacked (Madi Dyer, Riley Walsh, 
Blake Armistead & Oscar Lawrence) claimed the opportunity to 
represent Oberon at FReeZA’s Come Together event at 
Queenscliff Town Hall on Sunday 11th August. They did the 
school proud!   
 
Gobsmacked also recently attended the Oberon High School 
Echuca Blues Songwriting Camp playing 3 original song; they 
played amazingly and showed great performance skills. They 
have also been accepted into the Victorian SongMakers Holiday 
Program which will deliver two days of free intensive songwriting 
and recording sessions in collaboration with APRA-AMCOS and 
the Victorian Government. 
 
Participants work together to write and record a song with the 
guidance of professional artists and producers as their mentors. 
This opportunity is valued at over $12,000 and is fully subsidised. 
A massive congratulations to you Gobsmacked, for your 
successful application and continuous participation in the 
community – keep it up. Thanks also to Mr. Sam Nicholson for 
assisting our young rock stars through this process and 
supporting them at Come Together in Queenscliff! 

MUSIC NEWS 



COMING UP…  
 
VCE PERFORMANCES @ THE BARWON CLUB HOTEL (Monday 26th and Tuesday 27th August) 
 
Our Senior Music students have their live assessed performances at the Barwon Club Hotel. This is a wonderful 
opportunity to come and check out our budding talent in a real-life venue. Your support in the audience would be 
greatly valued by our students as they showcase all their hard work. If you’d like to contribute to the atmosphere 
the performances kick off at 7pm so come and have some dinner – Monday Night Parmis (extensive list), 
Tuesday Steak Night – and cheer on our music legends. 
 
Lastly, Oberon’s youngest Rock Band Electric Stardust have a super exciting announcement to make.  Australian 
legends Spiderbait have sold out a big show at The Forum as part of their Black Betty 20th Anniversary Tour on 
the 20th September and ELECTRIC STARDUST GOT ON THE BILL! This is a massive achievement for the young 
band who have successfully shown their capabilities to be considered for such a milestone in their early music 
careers. 
 
All in Year 8, the band (Remy Duval, Tom Wilson & Max Mitchell) started out in the Rockband Program mid-way 
through last year, some with a bit of experience and some being brave enough to pick up the instrument for the 
first time. They quickly started churning out songs and took any opportunity for performances inside and outside 
of school including lunchtime concerts, Oberon Arts Night, The Geelong Show, FReeZA Battle of the Bands events 
at Barwon Club Hotel and now, why not add one of Melbourne’s iconic venues - The Forum - to the list!!?? 
 
Akira Parker, one of Oberon’s amazing Performing Arts Leaders, conducted an interview with the band earlier in 
the year. In an excerpt from her article she wrote: 
 
“The three boys say that being in a band has affected them in one way or another. Max claims that ever since 
joining the band he’s been drumming three hours a day! Remy says he’s been more involved in song writing, 
creating lyrics, has found a new passion for singing and had never sung prior to joining the band. They all agree 
that the Rock Band Program is an amazing opportunity offered by the school and encourage those interested to 
give it a go.” 
 
If you see these rock stars, it would be great to congratulate them and wish them luck for the big show – they 
will be eager to get as much performance practice as possible in the lead up! Well done Tom, Remy and Max! 

MUSIC NEWS cont’d…... 
 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 
 

 

MUSIC NEWS cont’d….. 

Music at Oberon continues to flourish this year with so much to announce and reflect on. Thanks to all students 
across the cohort for their contributions to the creative culture of our school and the wider community – give a pat 
on the back to our budding musicians and future stars at Oberon. 
 
Whether you are involved in our Instrumental Program, Choir, Rockband, studying Music or participating in the 
many extracurricular musical activities available, Music at Oberon is all the more exciting due to your ongoing 
involvement.  
 
Talk to our Music Staff to get involved if you’re keen to be part of the scene. 

 
We have been informed by McHarrys that the S22 and 
S27 school bus services from Charlemont and Ashbury 
Estate will be on detour from Monday 19th August until 
the end of the school year.  This is due to the upcoming 
closure of the intersection of Boundary Road and 
Horseshoe Bend Road. 
 
The McHarrys website is now showing the detour routes 
that will apply.  To search please use the following link: 
School Bus - Mcharrys Buslines  and type S22 and S27 as 
the destination code.  The PDF timetables will show the 
changes. 
 
It is important to note that: 
 

• Charlemont will ONLY BE SERVICED BY S27 
am and pm. 

• Ashbury Estate will ONLY BE SERVICED BY 
S22 am and pm. 

 
The detour options are very limited and it’s not possible 
for McHarrys to easily operate buses in this area.   
 
There are other upcoming works that may impact these 
detour routes and McHarrys will inform the school of any 
other changes required as they arise. 
 

MCHARRYS BUS SERVICES DETOURS 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmcharrys.com.au%2Fschool-bus%2F&data=05%7C02%7CDeborah.Jamieson%40education.vic.gov.au%7C57b6e970e3c943ede0bf08dcbc11f717%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638592032542178574%7CUnkno


YEAR 12  

Monday 7th October - Sunday 3rd November Unit 3 & 4 Performance and Languages Oral Exams 

Monday 21st October Last day of Year 12 classes 

Tuesday 22nd October - 8.00 am - 1 pm  Year 12 Celebration Day 

Tuesday 29th October  - Wednesday 20th November Unit 3 & 4 Written Examinations 

Monday 25th November 6.00 pm - 11.00 pm Year 12 Valedictory Dinner - The Pier 

Thursday 12th December - 7 am Year 12 results released  

YEAR 11  

Thursday 14th November - Tuesday 19th November Year 11 Unit 2 Exams at Oberon High School  

Wednesday 20th November 6 pm - 11 pm Year 11 Formal - details to be advised 

Friday 22nd November, Monday 25th & Tuesday 
26th November  

Year 11 into 12 Orientation Program (Program compulsory for all 
2024 Year 11 students) Tuesday 26th November is the last day of 
school for Year 11 students 

YEAR 10  

Tuesday 10th September Yr 10 Immunisation - 9 am - 12 pm 

Sunday 8th September - Friday 20th September Yr 10 Indonesian Study Tour  

Friday 29th November Last day of Year 10 classes 

Monday 2nd December Year 10 Maths & English Exams at Oberon High School 

Tuesday 3rd, Wednesday 4th, Thursday 5th & Friday 
6th December 

Year 10 into Year 11 Orientation Program (Program compulsory for all 
2024 Year 10 students).  Friday 6th December is the last day at 
school for Year 10 students. 

YEAR 9  

Monday 28th October - Friday 1st November Year 9 Rubicon Outdoor School - Leadership Camp 

Monday 11th November - Friday 15th November Year 9 Camp - South Australia 

YEAR 8  

Wednesday 27th November - Friday 29th November Year 8 Camp - Grampians Retreat 

ALL YEAR LEVELS  

Saturday 24th August 1 pm & 7.30 pm & Sunday 
25th August 1 pm 

Oberon High School Production - Shenton Theatre Geelong High School, 
Ryrie Street, Geelong.  Tickets through Try Booking  

Thursday 29th August Staff Professional Practice Day - STUDENT FREE DAY 

Friday 20th September LAST DAY OF TERM 3 - Students finish at 2.30 pm 
Term 3 Holidays - Monday 23rd September - Friday 4th October 

Thursday 10th October 11.30 am - 7.30 pm Student/Parent-Guardian/Teacher Interviews - 11.30 am - 7.30 pm 
Students attend interviews with Parents/Guardians at allotted 
times. NO CLASSES FOR STUDENTS ON THIS DAY.   

Thursday 17th October 6 pm - 7 pm 2025 Year 7 Parent Information Night - Oberon Gym 

Wednesday 23rd October GEELONG CUP DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 19th November Christmas Appeal - Casual Dress Day for students for gold coin donation 

Tuesday 10th Year 7 2025 Orientation Program  

Wednesday 11th December Year 7 2025 Orientation Program 

Monday 10th - Friday 13th December End of Year Activities for Yrs 7-9 - further details to be advised 

Friday 13th December Final day of school for students in Yrs 7-9  

Monday 16th December  6 pm - 8.30 pm Oberon Awards Evening - Costa Hall - further details to be advised 

Tuesday 17th, Wednesday 18th & Thursday 19th 
December 

Staff Professional Learning.  Students who are in attendance at school will 
be supervised.  Parent/Teacher/Guardian interviews as required by 
appointment 

Friday 20th December OFFICIAL LAST DAY OF THE 2024 VICTORIAN SCHOOL TERM  

• Students who are in attendance at school will be supervised 

• Parent/Teacher/Guardian Interviews as required/requested by 
appointment 

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER 



COMMENCEMENT DATES FOR EARLY 2025  

Thursday 23rd & Friday 25th January • School Office Open 

Monday 27th January, 2025 AUSTRALIA DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 28th January, 2025 First day of Term 1 

• STUDENT FREE DAY 

• School Office Open 

• Teachers return to school 

Wednesday 29th January, 2024 Students in Years 7, 11 & 12 commence school 

Thursday 30th January, 2024 Students in Years 8, 9 & 10 commence school.  All students now in 
attendance at school 

Friday 7th February  Oberon Swimming Carnival - Kardinia Pool 

Thursday 13th February Yr 7 2025 Parents Welcome & Information Session 

Wednesday 19th - Friday 21st February Year 7 Camp - Alexandra Adventure Camp 

Thursday 22nd February - 6 pm - 7 pm Year 7 Parent Information Evening  

Date to be advised School Photo Day - online ordering information will be  
distributed prior 

Thursday 27th February - 9 am - 3 pm Oberon Athletics Carnival - Landy Field 

Date to be advised School Photo catch up day 

Monday 10th March LABOUR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Thursday 27th March - 5 pm - 6.30 pm Oberon Open Night - Tours from 5 pm  Information Session 6 pm 

Monday 31st March - 9 am - 3 pm Oberon Cross Country  

Monday 7th April - Monday 21st April Term 2 Holidays & Easter Public Holidays - Good Friday 18th April & 
Easter Monday 21st April 

Tuesday 22nd April Term 2 Commences 

Friday 25th April ANZAC DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Term 3 Interim Reports 
 
Term 3 Interim Reports will be accessible from Friday 
20th September at 3.30 pm, via the Parent Portal:  
 http://www.oberonhs.xuno.com.au  
 
If you need assistance to access the Parent Portal please 
send an email to the school email address requesting 
assistance to log on -  oberon.hs@education.vic.gov.au 
and your password will be re-set and log on instructions 
will be emailed to you by an Office staff member.   
 
Parent Teacher Interviews will be held on: 
 

• Thursday 10th October  - 11.30 am - 7.30 pm 
 
Parent/Teacher Interviews can be booked from 3.30 pm 
on  Friday 20th September via the Parent Portal, through 
the “Parent Interviews” tab seen on the left hand side of 
the Parent Portal. From there select the teacher and 
choose from one of the available time slots. Please note 
each time slot only goes for 10 minutes.  
 
NO CLASSES FOR STUDENTS ON THIS DAY.  
Students attend interviews with their Parent/
Guardian/Carer at allotted times between 11.30 
pm - 7.30 pm. 
 

INTERIM REPORTS AND STUDENT/
PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

 

Term 3 15th July        -  20th September 

Term 4 7th October    -  20th December  
 
SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 
 

Term 3 Holidays 
Monday 23rd September - Friday 4th October 
 

2024 SCHOOL TERMS 

 

 
The following days have been approved by the Oberon 
High School - School Council as student free for 2024: 
 
 

• Thursday 29th August - Staff Professional  
   Practice Day 

• Friday 1st November  - To be Confirmed  
   Staff Professional  
   Learning Day 
  

Please mark these dates in your diary. 
 
 
 

STUDENT FREE DAYS 2024 

http://www.oberonhs.xuno.com.au


LANGUAGES NEWS  

Indonesia’s Independence Day 
 
On Friday 16th August, Indonesian students participated in games to 
celebrate Indonesia’s Independence Day which is commemorated on the 
17th August each year. Some of the games included ‘Bola dan sarung’ – 
Ball and sarongs, ‘Balap kelereng’ – Marble and spoon race, and 
‘Memasukkan pensil ke dalam botol’ – Put the pencil in the bottle. 
Students also listened to the Indonesian National Anthem in class. 
Selamat Hari Kemerdekaan!! 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

Geelong AGTV German Poetry Competition - Years 7, 8 & 9 
 
On Thursday August 8th a group of amazing years 7, 8 and 9 students participated in the Regional Final held at the 
Geelong German Club after school. 
 
Our competitors were: 
 

• Year 7:  Asim Afthab, Benjamin Knowles, Scarlett Moroney, Tobi Bonner, Tolmin Williams, Ruhani Ruhani,  
 Cooper Felder 

• Year 8:  Cormac Shearer, Isabelle Knowles, Manon Guijt 

• Year 9:  Grace Bohra 
 
Well done to our students who performed their German poem so well. 
 
Special mention goes to our 2 medal winners: 
 
2nd -  Manon Guijt 
3rd -  Benjamin Knowles  
 
Both Manon and Benjamin will compete at the State Final at Austrian Club in Melbourne on Saturday 24 th August 
Good luck!  
 
Education Perfect Victorian Regional Languages Championships 
This competition starts on Monday 26th August at 10am and runs until Friday 30th August at 12 noon. 
Oberon is trying to go one better and win this competition in 2024. We invite all students to practise their German 
and Indonesian intensively next week.   Go! Go! Go! 
 
Hosting meeting for families involved in the German Exchange Trip – 5pm on Tuesday 3rd September 
in the School Library 
 
Families and the students involved in this year’s German trip are asked to attend this meeting.  
The 23 German students arrive on AFL Grand Final Day.  
 
Not all that long before we have our visitors! 

LANGUAGES NEWS cont’d……. 



YEAR 10 IMMUNISATION - PARENTS/GUARDIANS NOTE NEW DATE 
 
 
 

 

Parents/Guardians please note - the 
updated date for Immunisations for Year 
10 students is Tuesday 10th September, 
2024.  The session will be run by Barwon 
Health Immunisation staff.  The scheduled 
Vaccine being administered to Year 10 
students on this day is: 
 

• NIMENRIX (Meningococcal ACWY) 
 

An important note for parents/guardians - who 
have already returned completed consent for your 
son/daughter to receive this vaccination do not 
need to complete this again. 
For those who have not completed consent - updated 
permission forms have been sent electronically to all Year 
10 Parents/Guardians. For those who prefer, some hard 
copy permission forms are available from the Oberon High 
School Office upon request and forms can also be emailed 
to parents. 
 

Parents/Guardians are asked to return completed 
permission forms via email to Barwon Health 
Immunisation even if you have ticked no and do not wish 
for your student to receive the vaccination at school. 
 

Following is the link to the Australian Government 
Meningococcal resource page: 
 
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/collections/
meningococcal?language=en    
 

Also following are some information videos available 
which help to explain why this vaccine is given to our Year 
10 students: 
 

https://youtu.be/qNZDxVLYIbM 
https://youtu.be/5ZEqVqUL0kA  
 
If you require more information or would rather 
this vaccine, be given outside of the school setting, 
please contact Barwon Health immunisation 
directly on 4215 4444 or your GP. 
 

LANGUAGES CORNER  

BODY BADAN  der Körper    BODY BADAN der Körper 

     head
   

kepala  der Kopf   ears    telinga  die Ohren  

neck  leher   der Hals / der Nacken   hair  rambut           das Haar  

arms  lengan  die Arme   eyes   mata  die Augen  

leg  kaki  das Bein   shoulders  bahu/pundak  die Schultern  

feet kaki  die Füβe   knees  lutut    die Knie  

hand  tangan  die Hand   toes  jari kaki  die Zehen  

nose   hidung   die Nase   fingers
   

jari tangan            die Finger  

mouth  mulut   der Mund      
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School Council has viewed the Canteen Menu and removed the sale of Dare products.   

• Eftpos is available with card only. 

• In line with department of education policies mobile phones cannot be used at the canteen. 

OBERON HIGH SCHOOL - CANTEEN MENU TERM 3 2024 




